
•	 AWARE received $500 for their Girls on 
the Run of Southeast Alaska program. 

•	 Brave Heart Volunteers received $1000 
for their AmeriCorps Volunteer: Essential 
Support in Meeting Community Needs 
project.

•	 Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska received 
$500.00 for their School Based Mentoring 
program.

•	 Juneau Alaska Music Matters (JAMM) 
received $1,000.00 for their instrumental 
music program for elementary students.

•	 Juneau Family Health and Birth Center 

received $1,000 for their Building 
Strength in Families: Community Parent-
ing Classes. 

•	 SAIL received $1,000 towards their Ru-
ral Outreach project. 

•	 WISH (Women In Safe Homes-Ketchikan) 
received $500 for their Time Limited 
Family Reunification & Family Preserva-
tion project. 
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2011-2012 PLEDGES DEDICATED TO AGENCIES
AWARE	 $21.490.20
Alaska Health Fair	 $340.70
Alaska Legal Services, Corp.	 $835.00
American Red Cross of Alaska, SE AK Chapter	$1,683.67
Association for the Education of Young Children	
	 $2,542.43
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska	 $4,054.67
Boy Scouts of America, Great Alaska Council	 $3,505.58
Boys & Girls Club of Alaska	 $887.52
Cancer Connection	 $11,178.56
Catholic Community Service	 $16,492.95
     Child Care & Family Resources	 $284.00
     Hospice & Homecare of Juneau	 $2,125.00
     Southeast Senior Services	 $1,130.00
Gastineau Human Services	 $1,871.12

Girl Scouts, Tongass Alaska Council	 $640.00
The Glory Hole	 $36,930.60
Helping Hands	 $9,717.05
Hospice of Haines	 $1,020.00
Juneau Family Health & Birth Center	 $2,060.98
Ketchikan Committee for the Homeless (PATH)	 	
	 $1,426.08
Ketchikan Youth Initiative	 $1,745.58
Love INC	 $4,283.27
Lynn Canal Counseling - Haines	 $420.00
Planned Parenthood of the Great Northwest	 $1,830.00
Polaris House	 $1,303.33
REACH, Inc.	 $7,057.54
Rendezvous Senior Day Services	 $520.00
Salvation Army, Ketchikan	 $1,122.83

SERRC (The Learning Connection)	 $2,430.54
Sitka Counseling & Prevention Services, Inc.	 $576.01
Sitkans Against Family Violence	 $2,298.33
Southeast Alaska Food Bank	 $21,058.24
Southeat Alaska Guidance Association (SAGA)	$2,756.43
Southeat Alaska Independent Living/ORCA	 $5,632.41
St. Vincent de Paul	 $782.00
United Way of Southeast Alaska	 $189,164.48
     Education	 $9,961.68
     Health	 $4,802.65
     Income	 $3,192.17
Wildflower Court	 $2,644.04
Women in Safe Homes	 $3,120.76
Total Pledged *(not necessarily collected)	  
	 $365,428.20

2012 Community  
Impact Grant Awards
In spring 2012, United Way of Southeast 
Alaska awarded $27,000 to ten non-profit or-
ganizations in communities across Southeast 
Alaska.  The projects were selected by a vol-
unteer committee comprised of United Way’s 
board members and chaired by Katherine 
Eldemar.  The total amount of requests was in 
excess of $71,000.00.  

United Way of Southeast Alaska, along with 
its partner agencies, serves community needs 
throughout Southeast Alaska.  An ongoing 
focus of United Way of Southeast Alaska is Lit-
eracy by Third Grade as it works to help ensure 
children are reading at grade level by the time 
they complete third grade.  For decades, re-
search has shown a correlation between third 
grade literacy and educational success, gradu-
ation rates, crime rates, substance abuse, and 
employment.  Statistics indicate nearly 50% of 
our children are not ready to learn when they 
begin kindergarten.  Literacy rates have far 
reaching impacts upon individuals and in turn 
communities.

The following is a list of recipients and their 

projects:

LEARN UNITED:  In 2012, $21,000 in Com-
munity Impact funds were awarded to appli-
cants pursuing efforts designed to eliminate 
barriers to or supporting the Literacy by Third 
Grade initiative.

•	 Association for the Education of Young 
Children (AEYC-SEA) received $6,000 for 
their All Aboard For Early Literacy project.

•	 SERRC (Southeast Regional Resource 
Center) received $15,000 for their Fam-
ily Literacy Center at Gruening Park.  

LIVE UNITED:  Alternatively, United Way of 
Southeast Alaska offered a separate matching 
grant for programs/projects not specifically 
addressing the issue of early literacy and were 
based on a documented need in the com-
munity. These matching grants did not exceed 
$1,000 for any individual award.  

•	 The Four A’s (Alaskans AIDS Assistance 
Association) received $500 for the Alas-
ka Syringe Exchange (Juneau) project.

If it’s one thing I’ve 
learned in my year 
as Chairwoman of 
the United Way of 
Southeast Alaska, 
it’s the profound 
difference we can 
make when we 
team up to live 
united.

Working with this 
umbrella organiza-

tion, as well as our 35 partner agencies, I’ve 
gained a unique perspective on the nature 
of volunteerism in Southeast Alaska. When 
individuals come together to help those in 
need, their efforts multiply exponentially. 
The whole—by which I mean our whole com-
munity—truly is greater than the sum of its 
parts. (And its parts—by which I mean the 
people, organizations and businesses of 
Southeast Alaska—are pretty great to begin 
with.) 

From Skagway to Sitka, Hoonah to Haines, 
up and down the Panhandle, advancing the 
common good not only requires teamwork, 
but also dedication. This past year your vol-
unteer and advocacy efforts, along with your 
kind financial support, directly helped create 
a better life for all Southeast Alaskans.  

A prime example: our 2012 Day of Caring 
event, which harnessed and directed the 
collaborative power of numerous volun-
teers—almost entirely sponsored by area 
businesses—to complete all manner of 
service projects for local non-profit organiza-
tions. That’s dozens of people taking the 
day off work, not only allowed, but encour-
aged by employers to roll up their sleeves 
and shampoo carpets, stuff envelopes, 
weed gardens and build wheelchair ramps. 
Some even sanitized playrooms. So many 
people breaking from their normal routines 
expressly for the purpose of doing good—
that, in a nutshell, is “living united.” 

Of course, caring doesn’t limit itself to a 
single day. All year round, all across South-
east Alaska, the United Way and our partner 
agencies change lives and strengthen com-
munities: from providing legal services to 
domestic violence outreach, assisting the 
elderly to food and clothing banks, youth 
literacy initiatives to adult education. This 
past year, largely thanks to our dedicated 
staff, we launched Get Connected, a web-

based social media platform that connects 
volunteers with non-profits, non-profits with 
volunteers, and everyone with each other. 
That’s living united in the digital age.

This past year, Wayne challenged the Board 
to take a more proactive role in the com-
munity, and I believe we rose to meet that 
challenge, establishing committees and work 
groups to attack new issues, stepping up 
fundraising efforts and even doing our own 
hands-on volunteering. Two things I’ve always 
believed in: service to others and leadership 
by example. I, for one, applaud the Board’s 
resolve to step away from the conference 
table and out into the community.

Education, income and health—these are 
the building blocks for a good life. Thanks 
to generous individual donations and strong 
support from corporations such as First 
National Bank Alaska and Coeur Alaska 
Kensington Gold Mine, last year the United 
Way of Southeast Alaska awarded $27,000 
in Community Impact Grants to support vital 
services and programs all across Southeast 
Alaska. These included, but were not limited 
to, family literacy outreach, childhood read-
ing and tutoring initiatives, after-school pro-
grams, music education, birth and parenting 
classes, supplies for food banks, job training 
and rural outreach.

Truly, it’s been a privilege and an honor to 
serve as your Chair, to learn about the needs 
of our community from the community itself 
and to see that Southeast Alaskans not only 
care, but put that caring into service. Many 
people do many things, even though they 
may not get any credit. To all those anony-
mous do-gooders: thanks and keep up the 
good work!

I’d also be remiss not to thank the United 
Way of Southeast Alaska staff: these folks 
are the motivating force behind everything 
we do throughout the year. Overworked, per-
haps, but certainly not underappreciated. 

And of course, gratitude to our partner agen-
cies, which continue to shape our commu-
nity by delivering hope to those who need it 
most. Together, we will achieve our vision: a 
Southeast Alaska where all individuals and 
families achieve their potential. 

Lastly, I’d like to thank you—yes, you. As a 
contributor, supporter or even just a member 
of the community, without you, none of our 
work is possible. Thanks for helping to create 

commitment to “Doing it Right” has made 
the difference. 

We have a great staff of dedicated profes-
sionals working to carry out our mission of 
improving lives and strengthening communi-
ties in Southeast Alaska.  Jennifer Treadway, 
our Resource Development Director, Ethan 
Howes, our SAGA AmeriCorps volunteer, and 
Tina Lancaster, our Mature Alaskans Seeking 
Skills Training (MASST) Program Worker, all 
are working diligently to address individual 
needs and improve lives by organizing the 
caring and collaborative power of our com-
munities.  They are a great team and I appre-
ciate all that they do to make United Way of 
Southeast Alaska a better organization. 

Jennifer and Ethan have been instrumental 
in raising the social media profile of United 
Way of Southeast Alaska. Check out our up-
graded website (unitedwayseak.org), like us 
on Facebook, follow us on Twitter, “Get Con-
nected” to volunteer opportunities (getcon-
nected.unitedwayseak.org), or sign up for our 
electronic newsletters. All of these methods 
of communication make it easy for you to 
connect with us and keep current on activi-
ties and opportunities. 

I hope you will review the material contained 
in this annual report and encourage you to 
contact me if you have any questions, com-
ments, or suggestions for the coming year.  
We look forward to your feedback and to the 
opportunity to work with you to ensure anoth-
er year of success in achieving our mission.

Thank you, Wayne

The Board of Directors 
of the United Way of 
Southeast Alaska is 
pleased to present our 
2012 Annual Report. 
Our annual report pro-
vides an opportunity 
to reflect on the past 
year, acknowledge 
our accomplishments, 
prepare for the chal-
lenges in the year 

ahead and acknowledge the great spirit of vol-
unteerism that exists in our organization and 
in our communities across Southeast Alaska. 
I am very appreciative of the many folks who 
have given of themselves this past year to help 
make a difference in their respective com-
munities. They served on Boards of Directors, 
volunteered for service on committees, gave of 
their time to our partner agencies and made 
significant contributions of their financial re-
sources. 

Our greatest challenge is spreading the United 
Way of Southeast Alaska message and the op-
portunities to strengthen our relationships with 
all of the communities of Southeast. Staff vis-
ited Sitka and Ketchikan during the past year, 
meeting with our partner agencies and intro-
ducing ourselves to leaders in those communi-
ties. We continue to welcome opportunities to 
visit others and hope you will extend an invita-
tion for us to meet you in your community. 

United Way of Southeast Alaska has a solid 
record of success and I’m grateful for the op-
portunity to build upon that success. As with 
any organization, it is the people that make 
the difference.  This last year I have continually 
been surrounded by community members who 
move with purpose and resolve.  The vigor and 
enthusiasm displayed by our partner agencies, 
board members, and staff during our many 
annual activities has truly inspired me.  Your 

a better life for our neighbors and our neigh-
borhoods, as well as for the next generation of 
Southeast Alaskans.

Though I am saddened for my term to end, 
I’m also excited about the future of the United 
Way of Southeast Alaska, as well as our con-
tinued ability to serve our unique community. 

Since 1974, the United Way of Southeast 
Alaska has been committed to forging partner-

ships, engaging volunteers and devising new 
strategies to respond to the ever-changing 
needs of our community. Forty years later—
wow, has it been that long already?—we’re 
still at it. Everything we do, we do with the 
help of our agencies, partners, volunteers 
and supporters. 

All of us, together, giving, advocating, volun-
teering—living united.

United Way of Southeast Alaska



In 2012, United Way 
of Southeast Alaska 
participated in the 
Juneau Homeless 
Coalition’s 4th Annual 
Project Homeless 
Connect.  The 
outpouring of heartfelt 
care was appreciated 
by everyone who 
attended.  It was so 
nice to hear “thank 
you” directly from 
the individuals who 
received warm winter 
accessories and 
personal care items.  
In 2012, Project 
Homeless Connect 
reached approximately 

185 individuals experiencing homelessness with employment services, housing programs, healthcare, 
mental and behavioral health services, legal assistance, education, and much more. 

Photo by Michael Penn

Coeur Alaska sets the 
gold standard for  
supporting literacy in 
Juneau’s schools

Wayne Zigarlick, General Manager, Coeur Alaska - 
Kensington Gold Mine presents a $75,000 check 

ofsupport to United Way and the Reading-Tutors 
program

(L-R): Glenn Gelbrich, United Way Board Member 
and Superintendent of the Juneau School District; 

Patty Newman, Juneau School District Director 
of Teaching & Learning; Wayne Zigarlick, General 

Manager, Coeur Alaska - Kensington Gold Mine; 
Mary Becker, United Way Board Member; Jan 
Trigg, Community Relations & Governmental 

Affairs Manager, Coeur Alaska – Kensington Gold 
Mine; Wayne Stevens, President/CEO of United 

Way of Southeast Alaska

Juneau Food Summit

Alaska 2-1-1
Every hour of every day, an Alaskan needs 
essential services—from finding food and 
shelter to securing adequate care for a child 
or an aging parent. Faced with multiple 
directories and an array of social service 
agencies, people often don’t know where to 
turn or how to get started. In many cases, 
they end up going without these necessary 
services.

Alaska 2-1-1 is a free, confidential, and 
multilingual health and human services 
information and referral system operated 
by United Way of Anchorage on behalf of 
United Way of Southeast Alaska and all 
other United Ways in Alaska.  Supported by 
businesses, non-profit organizations, and 
government officials, Alaska 2-1-1 includes 
a network of local, regional, and statewide 
stakeholders aware of local, regional state-
wide needs and resources. 

Alaska 2-1-1 ensures that the health and 
human services system works for Alaskans 
by connecting people with the right services 
instead of the frustrating and time-wasting 
hit-or-miss connections made by people call-
ing multiple agencies on their own behalf 
trying to find the right office or program or 
person. Health and human services are only 
valuable when they get to the right people 
with the right level of efficacy and efficiency. 
Alaska 2-1-1 supports all health and social 
service providers’ plans to be adaptive, 
flexible and responsive to the needs of Alas-
kans.

Service is available statewide by dialing 2-1-
1 or 1-800-478-2221 from 8:30 AM - 5:00 
PM. Monday through Friday and online any-
time at www.alaska211.org.

With Alaska 2-1-1, callers can receive refer-
rals for:

•	Basic needs: Food, clothing, shelter, tem-
porary financial assistance, transporta-
tion, and disaster.

•	Physical and mental health resources: 
Crisis intervention, prenatal care, sup-
port groups, counseling, drug and alcohol 
intervention, rehabilitation, and children’s 
health insurance programs.

•	Financial stability: Employment referral 
services, Earned Income Tax Credits, WIC, 
credit counseling, food stamps, rent and 
utility assistance, unemployment benefits, 
job training, and education programs.

•	Support for older Americans and persons 
with disabilities: Home health care, adult 
day care, congregate meals, Meals on 
Wheels, respite care, transportation, and 
homemaker services.

•	Support for children, youth and families: 
Childcare, after-school programs, family 
resource centers, summer camps, recre-
ation programs, mentoring, tutoring, lit-
eracy programs, and protective services.

•	Support for community crisis or disaster 
recovery: 2-1-1 systems in other states 
have proven valuable in disaster relief ef-
forts.

•	Alaska 2-1-1 utilizes Language Line to 
communicate with limited-English speak-
ing callers in a wide variety of languages, 
including: Russian; Korean; Tagalog; Yu-
pik; and Hmong.

For more information and referral as-
sistance, 1-800-478-2221 or visit www.
alaska211.org.

FamilyWize Prescription Discount Card
Did you know that 40% of adults in the United 
States do not buy the medicine they or their 
family needs, have difficulty affording it, or re-
duce the required dosage because of high pre-
scription drug costs?  No one should be forced 
to choose between paying for food, rent or 
medicine because of the high cost of prescrip-
tions.  That is why United Way of Southeast 
Alaska partnered with FamilyWize to distribute 
free prescription discount cards to everyone 
in Southeast Alaska.  Individuals and families 
across Southeast Alaska have already saved 
$40,500 just by using the FamilyWize card.

FamilyWize is a prescription discount card that 
can reduce the cost of medicine by an average 

of 35% or more for people without insurance 
or who take medications not covered by their 
plan. Just by presenting the FamilyWize card 
at their local pharmacy, customers save on the 
cost of their prescription medicine 80% of the 
time.

FamilyWize cards can be found on our website 
(www.unitedwayseak.org/activities/familywize).

Visit www.FamilyWize.org to look up prescrip-
tion drug prices and obtain a list of participat-
ing pharmacies. 

Most large pharmacies in the United States 
accept these prescription drug discount cards.  
Wal-Mart, Safeway, and Fred Meyers accept 

the cards in Ketchikan and Juneau.  They have 
no usage or age limits, income requirements 
or registration forms, and can be used immedi-
ately to reduce the cost of medicine for anyone 
that has no prescription drug coverage. 

Cards are available to:

•	Anyone who does not currently have health 
insurance

•	Anyone who does not have prescription cov-
erage

•	Anyone who is purchasing a medication not 
covered by their insurance

In March 2012, several of the local food pan-
tries and resource providers along with the 
Southeast Alaska Food Bank and United Way 
of Southeast Alaska came together to discuss 
the needs surrounding food access in Juneau.  
Meeting monthly, the Food Resource Summit 
aims to identify gaps and overlaps in the food 
services provided in Juneau.  Additionally, the 
group aims to increase the amount and access 
of food in Juneau.  Before the Food Resource 
Summit could begin to help individuals and 
families in need, the word need had to be de-
fined.  Ultimately, the Food Resource Summit 
decided to define individuals in need as any 
individual who visited a food resource provider 
and stated he/she or their family was in need.  
Finally, the ultimate goal of the Food Resource 
Summit is to eliminate hunger in Juneau, by 
providing individuals and families in need ac-
cess to nutritious food, and creating opportu-
nities for human connection.  The group has 
raised many questions and concerns regarding 
food resources in Juneau and hopes that by 
answering these questions all organizations 

involved can better serve Juneau and its popu-
lation.  

A lack of communication among organizations 
arose early on in the meetings as an issue 
faced.  Bringing the different agencies to the 
table has helped to spark communication 
lines.  For example, as a result of these month-
ly meetings, the Glory Hole, having phasing out 
their holiday boxes, directed clients to go to the 
Salvation Army of Juneau.   Going forward, Sal-
vation Army has offered to be the main hub for 
holiday boxes which should help to cut down 
on individuals receiving multiple holiday boxes 
from different organizations.  Additionally, 
members of the Food Resource Summit are 
encouraged to communicate  when food drives 
are happening to other group members to pre-
vent agencies from competing with each other 
for donations; thus, sustaining a higher level of 
food at the Southeast Alaska Food Bank and 
food pantries throughout the year.

Several demographic groups including college 
students, seniors, and young children have 

been identified as needing more focus placed 
upon them.  In Juneau, nearly fifty percent of 
students within the Juneau School District re-
ceive free or reduced breakfasts and lunches.  
Unfortunately, summer lunch programs have 
not been setup for these young children and 
teens that receive free or reduced meals dur-
ing the school year.  Additionally, the group 
also believes that there are some children that 
are not registered for free or reduced lunch.  
This is important to note because the area sur-
rounding a school with over 50% automatically 
qualifies for the Summer Lunch Program.  Fur-
thermore, no assistance programs have been 
setup targeting college students/young adults 
and the food stamp quota for the elderly is not 
adequate.  Recently, an increased number of 
adults are moving back in with elderly parents, 
often bring their children into the household 
as well.

Over the course of several meetings, the Food 
Resource Summit has identified multiple ways 
to increase food availability in Juneau.  For 
example, individuals have suggested food 
resource agency purchasing food together to 
fill and ship a container of food directly from 
Seattle to Juneau; thus, allowing the agencies 
to pool funds and purchase more than they 

could on their own, to maximize the funds in 
Juneau.  Additionally, in an effort to increase 
the meat selection at the Southeast Alaska 
Food Bank, the group has discussed starting a 
Hunters for the Hungry program.  The local Ter-
ritorial Sportsmen group has been approached 
and has shown interest in supporting this pro-
gram.  However, several challenges still exist 
for this program.  Finally, increasing community 
gardens has also been discussed, but as been 
tabled for now.  The Southeast Alaska Food 
Bank has agreed to purchase food from local 
vendors to increase supply during lean times.

In summary, the Food Resource Summit has 
been successful is helping individuals find 
help.   A list of food pantries has been added 
to the United Way of Southeast Alaska’s web-
site in order to direct people to food resources 
near them.  Additionally, the Food Resource 
Summit continues to work together to identify 
food related needs in the community while 
also reducing redundant services.  However, 
the group struggles with identifying how much 
(pounds of) food is needed to assist the hun-
ger in Juneau while making sure the Southeast 
Alaska Food Bank and pantries do not turn into 
someone’s main source of food. 

In fall 2012, United Way of Southeast Alaska 
entered into a strategic partnership with Coeur 
Alaska and the Juneau School District to help 
get all Juneau students reading at grade level 
by third grade.

Literacy is a critical predictor of high school 
success or failure, as success in nearly every 
school subject depends on how well a student 
can read.  Statistics show that 74% of students 
who are poor readers in third grade will never 
catch up.  Regardless of career path, literacy is 
a fundamental requirement of young people to 
acquire employment suitable for sustaining a 
family and their health.

Over the next three years, Coeur Alaska will in-
vest a generous $75,000 toward the education 
and future success of children by sponsoring 
the LEARN UNITED Reading Tutors program.  
This partnership sets the gold standard for 
real, meaningful volunteer work in the Juneau 

School District.  The new program identifies 
students in need of reading skill building, solic-
its and engages volunteers to serve as reading 
tutors, and provides training and recognition 
for the tutors.  Additionally, the program gives 
community members a way to genuinely im-
pact the lives of our students and families.

The program trains volunteers on how to use 
instructional materials and gives step-by-step 
lesson plans to help get students on the path 
to literacy that is consistent with the teaching 
strategy being used in the classroom.  Tutor 
training offers instructional tips for teaching 
the alphabet, phonological awareness, word 
decoding (phonics), high-frequency words, flu-
ency, and comprehension.  During two 30-min-
ute sessions each week, reading tutors provide 
students with reading practice, meaningful 
discussion on book content, simple reading in-
struction, and confidence-building motivation.

2012 Campaign Donation Project Homeless Connection

(L-R): Jaysen Katasse, 
Assistant Vice President 
of First National Bank 
Alaska and United Way 
of Southeast Alaska 
Board Member; Wayne 
Stevens, President/
CEO of United Way of 
Southeast Alaska; Luke 
Fanning, Vice President 
of First National Bank Alaska; Mark Mesdag with Elgee, Rehfeld, Mertz and Treasurer of United Way of 
Southeast Alaska Board.

Luke Fanning, Vice President First National Bank, presents a check to United Way of Southeast Alaska for the 
recently concluded Southeast Alaska region-wide campaign results for First National Bank Alaska (FNBA). 
The amount includes donations from employees and the corporate contribution from First National Bank 
Alaska

FNBA employees did a great job with this year’s annual campaign and statewide raised about $10,000 more 
than last year for United Ways and their partner agencies in Alaska.

United Way of Southeast Alaska sincerely appreciates and recognizes the efforts of FNBA employee’s efforts 
in their Southeast communities of Juneau, Sitka and Haines where FNBA operates branches.



THANK YOU TO OUR D   N   RS!
$1 - $249
Abad, Teresita
Adair, Scott
Ahrens, Dirk
Alaska Airlines Anonymous
Alaska Industrial Hardware
Albay, Alex
Albay, Lani
Albert, Emmert
Alexander-Isett, Rosemarie 
Allen-Matthew, Elizabeth 
Anderson, Mike
Anderson, Teresa
Andresen, Diane
Andrews, Ellen 
Anonymous
Apker, Doug 
Argentino, William
Arnold, Stacie
Atmos Energy Corporation
Bacon, Dustin
Badger, Eric
Baker-Williams, Pamela 
Barruga, Jeremy 
Batac, Abner 
Batac, Milagras 
Bauke, Leischen
Bavard, Sean
Beiler, John and Penny
Bell, Susan
Benedict, Gary
Benin, Benjamin
Benning, Levi 
Berger, Steve
Bergey, Robin
Bergman, Christina 
Bird, James
Bishop, Daniel
Bishop, John 
Bloom, Joyanne
Bock, Pat
Bohuland, Sabina 
Borja, Rona May 
Borkowski, Karin
Bourdukofsky, Jason
Boyce, Laura
Boyer, Karen 
Branch, Clark
Branch, Matthew 
Breedlove, Nathan
Brezina, Kathleen 
Briones, Danilo
Brisco, Richard 
Brockmann, Melissa
Brooks, Lauren
Brown, Jeff
Brown, Tina
Brownlee, Kathryn
Brunscher, Brian
Bryson, Christine
Burnett, Barbara 
Bus, Susan
Bushnell, Russ
Byjew, Beena
Caballero, Arianne
Cabrigas, Virgilio 
Campagnolo, Giovanna 
Campbell, Philip and Teresa
Campbell, Shirley 
Canipe, Susan 
Cantilero, Sany and Gladys
Capada, Dan
Carrick, Laurie
Carl, Kathryn 
Carlson, Charles 
Carlson, Patti 
Carnes, Delbert
Carrillo, Dimas 
Castaneda, Lisa
Chambers, Joyce
Chilton, Vaughn
Chugach Alaska Services
Church, Dewey
Clark, Joel 
Coate, Emily
Cobbs, Gregg
Cochran, Mary 
Coghill, Robert and Julia
Cole, Dennis
Cole, Margo
Combs, Ellen 
Conner, Connie
Conner, Craig 
Connors, Linda 
Craig, Carole 
Cramer, Anna 
Cramer, Thomas 
Craver, Barbara
Cuanzon, Marlyn 
Cumlat, Rogelio

Currier, Richard 
Dangel, Helen
Daniel, Ivy
Daugherty, Hal and Leslie
Daugherty, Scott 
Davies, John 
Davis, Florirose 
Davis, Mike
Davis, Patrick
De La Rosa, Dianne
Decker, Page 
Dee, Arthur
DeLong, Julie
Dierick, Teri 
Doyon Drilling, Inc.
Drake, Stephen 
Dunlap, Alex
Dunn, Nick 
Dunne, Kevin 
Duvernay, Irene 
Duwaik, Bassil
Edgar, Odette 
Edwardson, Robert
Epperson, Dean 
Estes, Jonathan
Estigoy, Concepcion 
Everson, Mark 
Fagundes, Richard 
Fama, Nicholas 
Fanning, Luke 
Farias, Tanya 
Ferrin, Julie 
Field, Makana 
Finochio, Daniel
Fisher, Grady 
Fisher-Hughes, Jill
Fitzgerald, Patti 
Flowers, Karen
Forman, William
Gaber, Dan 
GCI Anonymous
Gemino, Rolando 
Gemmell, Zachary 
Goetz, Brandal 
Golden, George 
Gorman, Robert
Gould, Stacy 
Grasmeder, Martin
Gray, Jonathan
Green, Hunter and Dorothy
Gregory, Brandy
Gross, Inez 
Guimmayen, Ryanjay
Gundersen, Ruth
Hackett, Phyllis 
Halloran, Pam
Hamby, Richard
Harper, Patricia
Harper, Stacey 
Harris, Douglas
Haskell, Kimberly 
Haskell, Norman 
Hasson, Leon
Hayes, Rynda
Hays, Gillian 
Heaton-Sheufelt, Janice
Hedlin, Carol
Heinz, Karl 
Hekkers, Michael 
Hernandez, Shannel
Hesson, Helen 
Heuscher, Andrew
Hewitt, Brenda
Higbee, Sarah 
Hildebrand, Heather
Holland-Zenger, Michelle 
Homme, Kimberly 
Houston Contracting Anonymous
Hudson, Peter 
Huelsman, Wallace
Igliane, Eledit 
Iputi, Alauni
Ivie, Catherine 
Jackowick, Donald
Jackson, Jimmy 
Johnson, Christine
Johnson, Joanne 
Johnson, Mandi
Johnson, Ruth 
Johnson, Susan 
Jones, Alberta and Peter
Juneau Jewelry
Kabler, Melanie 
Kalkins, Christy
Katasse, Mary 
Kelly, Jessica 
Kempsell, James
Kim, Sue
Kirby, Anthony 
Kirchner, Michael 

Kline, David
Knapp, Richard and Pamela
Knorr, Robert 
Knuthson, Thomas 
Kremers, John and Dolly
Kroger (Fred Meyer)
Lacey, Shirley
Lam, Anh Hue
Lam, King 
Lampkins, Krista 
LaRochelle, Judith
Lastimosa, Eulalie 
Lee, Jennifer 
Lee, Jeremy
Lee, Rebecca 
Lemke, Jeremy
Lew, Vincent
Lilndh, Hilary
Lim, Young
Little, Ronald 
Lobdell, Barbara
Long, Lindsey 
Lopez, Victor 
Lord, Kristi
Lord, Michael 
Lown, Robin 
Luft, Gerlie
Lumba, Dominic 
Lumbab, Flordeliza
Lumbab, Lourlito
Lyman, Lesley 
MacInnis, Peggy 
Madden, Mary
Mallott, Byron and Antoinette
Malloy, Tami
Marshall, James
Marshall, Peter
Marston, Stanley
Martin, Jeffery
Martin, Jeremy
Martin, Natalie 
Martinez-Adams, Lisa 
Mattice, Ralph 
May, Carol
McAllister, Adam 
McCafferty, Mary
McEwen, Elizabeth 
McGinty, Calvin
McKinley, Levi
McLaughlin, Dakota
McVey, Luann
McWhorter, Naomi
Merk, William 
Merritt, Lori 
Mertz, Max
Mesdag, David
Metcalfe, Mac and Ann
Mickelson, Mark
Millea, Mark
Miller, Sandra 
Moeller, Gary 
Moore, Daniel 
Morehouse, Christina
Morford, Jason 
Morgan, Amy 
Morris, Nikki
Morriss, Mason
MRV Architects
Murphy, Kelley
Nachtigal, Susan
Nash, Corrie 
Nasiah, Ati 
Nathan, Valerie 
Nelson, Leah 
Nelson, Thea 
Ng, Laurette
Nokelby, Jolene
Norton, Michael 
Olson, Sharon
O’Reilly Auto Parts
Pacheco, Jorge
Paddock, Elizabeth 
Paddock, Sheri and Joseph
Pahl, Annette
Palmer, Lorene 
Pardes, Joan
Patton, Jessica 
Peak Oilfield Service Company
Pell, Crystal
Pendergrast, Gregory
Pennoyer, Mischelle 
Peralta, Jimmy
Perez, Nima 
Perry, Charlotte 
Peterson, Christopher 
Peterson, Ronald 
Peyton, Raleigh and Janice
Phillips, Martha 
Pierce, Donna
Pornel, Ryan 

Potter, Lucy
Prussing, Kathleen 
Purcell, Joey 
Puustinen, Sharon 
Race, Carol
Ramirez, Bayani 
Randall, Gene
Rasmuson Foundation
Redenbaugh, Irene 
Reid, Brian
Reid, Don
Renegado, Rodolfo 
Rhodes, Rae 
Rice, Jeanne
Richert, Maxine
Rinehart, Ladonna 
Rivera, Manuel 
Rogers, Jeffrey 
Rogers, Karen 
Rose, Justin and Whitney
Rose, Lonely 
Rud, Jeffrey 
Rue, Sally
Russell, Christopher
Russell, Warren 
Ryan, Carolee 
Sanbei, Janet 
Sandidge, Wesley 
Sargeant, Destiny 
Schoenberger, Jerry
Schooler, Hannah
Schooler, Jesse 
Schrader, Barbara
Seapy, Lillian 
Sele, Lisa 
Senn, Debbie
Servito, Mharrie Khaar
Shaquanie, Alby
Shmulevsky, Mark 
Sirevog, David 
Sirevog, Melissa
Sleppy, John
Smeltzer, Stephen 
Smith, Deborah
Smith, Sally
Smith, Teresa
Smolin, Carin 
Spence, Patricia 
Squibb, Edward and Linda
Squires, Marsha 
Staley, Julie
Starkweather-Jones, Talia
State Farm Companies 	
Foundation
Stendahl, Diana
Stewart, Jacqueline
Stuart, Dana 
Suryan, William
Tabilas, Edgar
Tada, Steve
Taff, Alice
Tagsip, Roy
Talaoe, Ofehi 
Tavelli, Mark 
Thibodeau, Anne
Thomas, Linda 
Thomas, Roxanne
Tippets, Pamela 
Torres, Miguel 
Tran, Michael 
Tran, Trang
TriWest Healthcare Alliance 
Anonymous
Tullis, Timi 
Tupper, Larry 
Ulrikson, Toren 
United Way Of Tanana Valley
UPS
Vakauta, Sione
Valdeconza, Hermogenes
Volwiler, Timothy 
Vonda, Kendra 
Wadleigh, Steve 
Walkenford, Chris and Gidget
Waller, Joan
Ward, Jeanine
Warner, Kathy 
Watts, Chad and Tamara
Watts, Pamela 
Weaver, Julie Ann
Wells, Kristen 
Whistler, Brian Robert
White, Barbara
White, Jesse
White, Terry
Whiteley, Sean
Whiting, Cory 
Whitis, Anne 
Wiggin, Virginia
Wilcox, James
Wilkinson, Adam

Wilkinson, Charles
Wilson, Marsha 
Wilson, Theodore 
Winegar, Patricia 
Winn, Leo
Wolk, Bobbie Sue
Womack, Christa 
Worden, Melissa 
Yadao, Nelson
York, John 
Youll, Brian 
Young, Hilary 
Young, James 
Yunker, Sherrie
Zaguirre, Virginia 
Zahnd, Esther 
Zorawski, Paula

$250 - $499
Abad, Demetrio 
Anonymous
Bailey, Y. Natasha
Bartlett, Kristin 
Baxter Bruce & Sullivan P.C.
Bedford, Phillip and Beth
Belcourt, Mary 
Bennett, Marsha 
Brown, Michelle 
Bussone, Larry 
Campbell, David and Keni
Caspersen, Jann
Corcoran, Lisa 
Coronell, Ben
Coster, Scott 
Dabney, Laura
Dameron, Logan and Fran
Dindinger, Darren
DuBois, Chad
Duncan, Mildred (Millie)
Enriquez, Linda
Eppers, Kevin 
Fisher, Susan
Freeman, Kendra
Fruits, Dan and Crane, Karen
Glidmann, Daniel and Wendy
Gould, Roy
Gottschlich, Tracy
Griffin, Leanne
Hagevig, Rosemary
Hickok, Rhonda
Higson, Sherri
Houston, Joshua
Howard, Wendy
Hoyt, Brad
Hoyt, Timothy 
Ingalls, David
Jim, Ann 
Jimmenson, Mark 
Johnson, Cynthia 
Kadrlik, Linda 
Kany, Geoffrey 
Kelly, Sharon
Kesselring, Deborah 
King, Ronald 
Koenitzer, Robert 
Koester, Tom and Sue
Lanz, Bonnie 
Lopez-Campos, Angelica 
Lujan, Bridget 
Maguire, Timothy
Mayhew, Christine 
McConnell, Timothy 
McMillan, Cynthia
Musser, Brenna
Newman, Patty
Nylen, Stephanie
Olson, Cori
O’Malia, Michelle 
Peterson, Desiree 
Revestir, Mary
Reyes, Dante 
Rosenberger, Gary
Schuh, Michele 
Skolnik, Mary 
Slattery, Aleah
Steele, Richard 
Tabachnick, Saralyn
Tarver, Karen 
Toth, Kathryn 
Trego, Berniece 
Treston, Nila
Trigg, Jan
Turner, Catherine 
United Way of Anchorage
Wasserman, Kathleen
Waters, David
Wild, Linda

$500 - $999
Abby’s Kitchen
Aichner, Molly 
Altman, Timothy 
Anonymous
AT&T Anonymous
AT&T Foundation
Bartholomew, Robert and Kanne, 
Kaye
Breidinger, Ann 
Brotherton, Lorinda 
Bunn, Adelina
Burnstead, Cate
Calvin, James 
Carle, Matt
Carlyle, Paul 
Chernikoff, Robert
Corbus, Bill
Costco Anonymous
Cox, Lianne 
Derr, Laraine
Domagala, Tom 
Early, Hazel 
Elgee, George
Ford, Charles 
Gagnon, Janette 
Gamble, Kathleen
Goad, Janice
Grant, Jessie 
Greely, John 
Hage, Karl
Harper, Rhio
Holley, Jim
Holley, Tanya 
Houlihan, Stephen 
Jackson, Charles
Jensen, Wayne and Rita
Johnson, June
Jordan, Jack 
Keener, Jonny 
Kelly, Daniel 
King, Amber 
King, James and Mary Lou
Larson, Paul 

Leigh, Nathan
Lyon, Joy
MacVay, Lauren and Jerry Shook
Mannix, Jennifer 
Matheson, Jill
Mattson, Brent
McKenzie, Marcia and Craig
Mills, Marianne 
Moffitt, Anita 
O’Dell, Gail 
O’Keefe, Joan and Larry
Orendorff, LaDonna 
Potter, Robinette
Pugh, John and Margaret
Rehfeld, Robert 
Sambrano, Jose
Schijvens, Sander
Soulier, Jacquie 
Stewart Greinier, Kim 
Strader, James 
Tarlow, MaryClaire
Thibodeau, Raymond 
VanNess Feldman, P.C.
Vidic, Ray and Sheri
Walker, Garland and Ellen
Wal-Mart
Weinberg, Sheryl 
Wells Fargo Anonymous
Young, Dale
Zigarlick, Wayne

$1000 +
Adams, Heidi
Alaska Airlines
Alaska USA FCU Anonymous
Alaska USA Federal Credit Union
Alyeska Pipeline Service Company
Anderson, Janelle
Anonymous
Becker, Mary and Jim
Bleicher, Sandra 
Borthwick, Mary
BP Anonymous
Bryan, Mark and Lori
Carillo, Joe
Champney, Kimberley and Minick, 
Pat and Family
Chapin, Pamela 
Chenoweth, John 
Coleman, John
Cosgrove, Tom and Mila
Costco
Cox, Terry
Croll, Sheri
Elgee, Rehfeld & Mertz, LLC
Federal Express
Gelbrich, Glenn 
Grant, Hugh and Sharon
Harris, Theresa
Hulbert, Constance 
Johnson, Catherine 
Jones, Loren 
Jones, Scott
Kelly, Dean 
Kelly, Jim
Kenkel, Daniel and Jacobs, 
Virginia
KeyBank
Kiefer, Kimberly 
Koida, Yuki
Lo, Deborah 
Lynden Anonymous
Majoros, Walter
Mank, Bonnie
McAdams, Scott
McLeod, Timothy 
McMillian, Dennis
Mesdag, Mark and Julia
Mitchell, Judith 
Morgan, Karen and Sid
Norcross, Mary
Oldaker, Lawrence Lee and 
Blefgen, Linda May
Pavitt, Corey
Peters, Bill and Lisa
Scandling, Laury 
Sica, Mike and Laurie
Stevens, Lance and Marie
Stevens, Wayne
Sycks, Adam
Tietje, Nancy
Uchytil, Carl and Maria
Varness, Robert and Beverly
Warner, Wylie 
West, Karen
Tammi Whistler
Titell, Michael 
Whittaker, Jetta
Williams, John
Williams, Theresa 
Witt, Amy
Wostmann and Associates

$5000 +
BP
First National Bank Alaska
Hecla Mining Company
Lynden

$10,000 +
Combined Federal Campaign
SHARE Campaign
Jim Jansen
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United Way is NOT a membership organization.

Continuing our focus on developing volunteer-
ism in the Juneau community, United Way of 
Southeast Alaska sponsored a Day of Caring 
event to kick off our annual Giving Campaign 
on Wednesday, October 3, 2012. On Saturday, 
October 6, the University of Southeast Alaska 
continued its tradition of volunteering by 
involving students and staff members in ad-
ditional service projects as an extension of Day 
of Caring.

Each year, local businesses allow their em-
ployees the opportunity to spend a workday 
engaged in volunteer projects at nonprofit 
organizations as part of Day of Caring. This 
year’s events matched approximately 50 volun-
teers from 6 local businesses with 10 projects 
at area non-profit organizations. Each work-
place team member volunteered his/her time 
and skills in order to complete much needed 
service projects which including shampooing 
carpets, stuffing and labeling envelopes, weed-
ing garden beds, organizing craft supplies, 
constructing a trailer for adaptive bikes, deep 
cleaning and sanitizing playrooms, and orga-
nizing shelving units.

Participating workplaces included:

•	City and Borough of Juneau
•	Construction Machinery Industrial
•	Juneau Building Trades
•	Plumbers & Pipefitters, Local Union 262
•	True North Federal Credit Union
•	University of Alaska Southeast

Benefitting Organizations:

•	American Red Cross of Alaska
•	Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska
•	Catholic Community Service
•	Girl Scouts of Alaska
•	Juneau Alliance for Mental Health, Inc. 
(JAMHI)

•	Southeast Alaska Independent Living (SAIL)

A special thank you to our sponsors for their 
generous support and donations:

•	Baxter, Bruce and Sullivan
•	DIPAC
•	Heritage Coffee
•	Prospector Hotel
•	Tyler Rentals


